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Vaccines help protect you and the people around you. The more people who are 
immunized against COVID-19, the harder it is for the virus to spread. This will 
save lives and lead to the lifting of restrictions. 

Vaccines are safe and effective. By saying “yes” to vaccination, you are helping 
to protect yourself, your family and your community against COVID-19. 

To book an appointment go to www.gnb.ca/bookavaccine or If you are unable to 
book a clinic online for a Horizon or Vitalité clinic, call 1-833-437-1424.

Get Vaccinated CANADA DAY IN SALISBURY 
TO BE A VIRTUAL EVENT

In light of the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic, our “Salisbury Celebrates Canada 
Day” 2021 event, normally held in Highland Park, is CANCELLED.
Instead, like last year, we shall mark the occasion virtually; that is, online in a 
way that will still allow us to share our collective pride in being Canadian in this, 
the 154th year of our nation!
Check out the Village's Facebook group page for the details:
 https://www.facebook.com/groups/162048112616060 
Meantime, with all the progress made as of late in New Brunswick’s coronavirus 
recovery plan, we are very confident that Canada Day next year will be back to 
normal!

We wish you health and happiness!
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From the Editor

• Local News & Views Monthly Bulletin is published once a month by the 
Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame Inc.

• The purpose of the Local News & Views is to inform the general public what is 
happening in the Hall of Fame, as well as what is coming up with in each community.
• It is also a venue for business to advertise their products and services each month.

• It is intended to assist all the local Service Clubs in their endeavor to 
support their communities.

• Local News & Views will tell the stories of Local people as they go about their day to 
day activities making a positive difference in their communities.

The office is in the Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame located at :
5 Hooper Lane, Petitcodiac, NB E4Z 0B4

Phone: 756-2110,   Fax 756-2094
Email: maritimemotorsports@gmail.com

LOCAL NEWS & VIEWS
MONTHLY BULLETIN

Editor --------------------- Winona McLean
Layout/Ad Design ----- Angela Nicholson
Sales -------------------- Angela Nicholson

FREE ESTIMATES

Phone:372-9599

We are OPEN (classified as essential business)
Call for an appointment  

All Covid-19 guidelines are followed
Automobiles sterilized upon arrival

and upon return

97 Sanatorium Rd., River Glade, NB  

KKM Epoxy Solutions

Specializing in concrete coatings & repairs:
Epoxy, Polyaspartic & Urethane coatings

Does your concrete floor need a face-lift then give us a call at 
506-440-3372 or email kkmepoxy@gmail.com

FREE estimates & consultations

 Residential and Commercial throughout NB

Have your  
Garage, Basement, Showroom or Office floors

done by our professional Team

July 1st -Enjoy your Celebrations for Canada Day! Take 
precautions and keep safe. 
It is also, National Postal Worker Day. Did you know that in 1755 
the first post office in Canada opened in Halifax?
July, so much time to make up, family to see, places to go that we didn’t know 
we missed so much until we couldn’t do it.
School is out for another term, graduations, although different, is finished. It 
is a time you will remember. Now as your life changes and you plan and look 
forward to what comes next in your life, remember, only you can make it happen. 
Congratulations and good luck.
The Maritime Motorsports Hall Of Fame Museum is open from 9:30AM to 4:30PM 
Monday through Saturday for you to tour. Take a walk-through memory lane. 
See stockcars that raced, a dragster, a pull tractor, just to name some that are 
here.
Enjoy your vacation and maybe plan to take some short trips around New 
Brunswick, there is so much to see and visit. For information stop in at the 
Petitcodiac Tourist Information center at the Motorsports Hall and pick up the 
NB information.

Here are a few special days for July you might want to 
July 2nd - International Chicken Wing Day, and World UFO Day.
July 3rd - International Plastic Bag Free Day
July 11th - National Cheer Up the Lonely Day
JULY 21st - Global Hug Your Kid Day
July 24th - Drive-Thru Day
July 30th - Cheesecake Day

Have a great July!
Your editor, 
Winona McLean
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NOTICE: GIVEN COVID-19  RESTRICTIONS, PLEASE CONTACT  ORGANIZATIONS FOR MORE INFO/POSSIBLE CHANGES

A.K.A. Dance Studio - 85 Renfrew 
(Little Steps Daycare).
 - Tues. 3-5 pm (intermediate) 6 –6:55 
pm (Ages 2-4), 7 - 8 pm (Ages 7-9), 8 - 9 
pm (Senior troupe)
 - Wed., .3-4 pm (Theatre), 4 - 5 pm 
(Acro) 5 - 6 pm (mini troupe), 6 - 7 pm 
(Boys Hip-hop)
 - Thurs., 3-5 pm (intermediate), 6-7 
pm (Ages 5-6), 7-8:15 pm (ages 10-12)
Contact Alanna for info: 233-3052. 

Air Cadets - 639 F.P. MacLaren Air 
Cadets, Mon. at 6 pm @ Legion. 
Young people from age 12 to 18 are 
welcome to join. 
For info contact  C/O Jason Forester - 
850.9276 . 
The F. P. MacLaren Air Cadets #639  and 
the Royal Canadian Legion # 41 wish to 
extend our Congratulations and Thanks 
to BRIAN GAUDET  upon his retirement 
from the Cadets after 32 years of service 
to the youth of our community. 

Church Services
-Petitcodiac Baptist - Morning Worship 
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Maritime  
Motorsports  
Hall of Fame  
Open Monday- 

Friday, 10am - 4:30pm 

War Museum   
Tours by Appointment.  
Please call 756.7461 or  
Cathy at 756-2068 for  

more info.  
Chairlift facility  

available. 

NOTICE: GIVEN  
COVID-19  

RESTRICTIONS/PHASES, 
PLEASE CONTACT  

ORGANIZATIONS FOR 
CHANGES  

at 10:30 am. Health protocols observed. 
Nursery not available at this time.
-Petitcodiac Mennonite - Worship 
Service 11:00 am.
-St. Andrew’s Anglican - Sunday 
Service/School, 9:00 am. 

Codiac Classics 
Meeting Last Thursday of the month @ 
7 pm. 

Kiwanis Call Dan Pollock 756-1084 for 
more information. 

Legion  - 18 Kay St, Petitcodiac.               
756-3383
- No General Meeting July/August
- Sun., July  4 & Mon, July 19 - Public 
Health Vaccine clinic held at the 
Petitcodiac Legion.      Please go on line 
at    www.gnb.ca/bookavaccine   
or    call       1.833.437.1424
- July 1 - Legion CLOSED for Canada 
Day
- Wed., July 21 - Legion Executive 
meeting at 1 p.m.

 - Sun., July 25,  Breakfast from 8 a.m. 
to 11 a.m.  Pancakes, eggs sausage, 
bacon, maple syrup, juice, tea and 
coffee  $10       
- Fridays, July 2, 9, 16, 23, 30 -  Chase 
the Ace. Tickets now $5 each, sold 6:30 
to 8 pm.  Draw at 8:15 p.m. 50/50 
draw. Tickets will be available during 
the week  at the Legion bar during 
operating hours , Needs Convenience 
Store and Jean Coutu Drug Store. You 
do not have to be present to win. If your 
ticket is drawn and you are not present, 
you will be called. There will be sign-
in sheets for everyone to sign , Physical 
distancing will be practiced and masks 
are required.
- Mon., July 26 - Coleman's Therapeutic 
Foot care,  Jessica Melanson, LPN; 
Advanced Foot care Technician; call for 
an appointment   381.5422 
- FACEBOOK: Royal Canadian Legion 
Branch # 41."like" it.
- Hall Rental: If you wish to rent the 
hall for a wedding reception, birthday 
or any other function, call the Legion. 

- Attention: If any Legion member 
knows of another member ill or in 
hospital, please call us at 756.3383 & 
leave message. 

Library (756-3144) 
OPEN HOURS:

The library is now open from Tues. - Sat.                            
Tues: 10 am - 1 pm / 2-  5 pm
Wed: 10 am - 1 pm / 2 - 5 pm
Thu:  12 - 4 pm / 5 - 7 pm
Fri:    10 am - 1 pm / 2 - 5 pm
Sat:    10 am - 1 pm / 2-  5 pm

SUMMER READING CLUB 2021
The Petitcodiac Public Library welcomes 
children to register for the Summer 
Reading Club! There will be take home 
crafts and other fun treats all summer 
long! This year’s theme is Fantasy and 
the slogan is “Reading is Fantastic!” 
Come to the library to get your booklet 
and stickers! Register anytime.

- Please visit our website and Facebook 
page for information and updates on 
our services.
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R. STEVENS MECHANICALS
687 Salisbury Back Rd

Colpitts Settlement  E4J 1K6 
Ph: 372-4333

N.B Inspection•	
Tires•	
Complete Automotive Repair•	
Computer Diagnostics•	

Please read our COVID-19 FAQ to learn 
more about changes and updates to 
services:
https://www2.gnb.ca/content/gnb/
en/departments/nbpl/covid-19_faqs.
html 

Petitcodiac Baptist Church
- Sunday morning service 10:30 am. 
Health protocols observed. Nursery not 
available at this time
- Sunday School JAM @ 10:30 am 
Sundays. kids K - 5.
- Health protocols will be observed at all 
events and to check our website (www.
petitcodiacbaptist.ca) to preregister 
for children/youth events or to call the 
office (756-2295) for more details. 

Petitcodiac Sportsman Club - Meets 
on 3rd Thurs. of  the month at 7:30 pm.  
New members welcome. Club house is  
located at 1030 Sanatorium Road. www.
sportsmanclub.ca 

Petty Trailblazers ATV Club 
Will not be meeting the months of July 
and August. Watch facebook page for 
any updates. 

Pilates - Mon. at 5:30 pm, Wed. at 6 
pm at 800 Route 885 (Havelock Rd.). 
Private consultations available Mon. 
Wed. and Fri. Call Lee at 756-9008 for 
details. 

Village Council - Meetings open to 
public. If you wish to address council, 
make a formal written request to office 
48 hours prior. This Month: July 14 @ 
noon, July 28 @ 7:00 pm. 

Women’s Institute - Meets second 
Tuesday of the month at 1:00 pm. Call 
Blanche at 756-2011 for more info.

The Village Council and I would like to 
thank all of the citizens of Petitcodiac 
who participated in our last municipal 
election.

The new Village Council of Petitcodiac 
was sworn in on June the 9th with a 
four year mandate. Regular Council 
meetings will be held on the last 
Wednesday of every month at 7:00pm.
Our first meeting was also held on 
June 9th at the Village Office. The first 
order of business was the assigning 
of Departments with Deputy Mayor 
Saunders heading the Works Department, 
Councillor Robinson heading the Finance 
Department, Councillor Murphy heading 
the Recreation Department, Councillor 
Stewart heading the Protective Services 
Department, Councillor Gogan heading 
the Environmental Department and 
Mayor Pollock
heads Local Governance.

Council voted to apply for a grant 
through Infrastructure Canada for 
a new ice plant and Zamboni for the 
arena. This is a lengthy and complicated 

process which we are presently working 
to complete. We are very hopeful for 
success.

Council voted to hire Maritime 
Enforcement Services Inc to update 
and enforce the village by-laws.

Council would also like to pass along 
best wishes to the Pantry Community 
Food Hub, soon to open in the previous 
10,000 Villages building. The pantry will 
also be responsible for the Petitcodiac 
Farmers Market.

Council would like to remind everyone 
to check out the Community Pool 
schedule. The Pool is open for the 
summer!

Council would also encourage you to read 
the Green Paper On Municipal Reform. 
Please Google gnb/greenpaper

Council would like to say THANK YOU 
and BEST WISHES to the A&k Café for 
their services to our community.

Village Council News

The Pantry 
Communi ty 
Food Hub 
would like to 
introduce our 
new Manager, 
A l i s o n 
Loun sbu r y. 
Alison will be 
the friendly 

and helpful point-of-contact for food 
producers, volunteers, and customers 
at the store. She brings her experience 
and passion for relationship-building 
and customer service to the project, 
and we are looking forward to everyone 
meeting and getting to know her. 
The Pantry is set to open its doors in 
July with locally produced food and 
merchandise. The shop will offer a 
selection of healthy food products, 
affordable food, and education 
surrounding processing and preserving 
food. Some of the selection that will 
be offered includes whole wheat, spelt 
pastas, and flours from Speerville, 
Armandale Dairy products, sauces, 
cheese, dried fruit, gluten-free & 
dairy free options, fruits, vegetables 
and meat from farms and homesteads 
in the Petitcodiac and surrounding 

areas. We will also be carrying some 
beautifully handcrafted products from 
local makers.
With the collaboration of vendors and 
volunteers, The Pantry will also be 
organizing the Petitcodiac Farmer’s 
Market. The first market is set for July 
10 and will include a free worm compost 
workshop to teach how to reduce 
household food waste and receive 
the best and easiest compost for your 
garden. Both worms and compost will 
be available for sale after the workshop. 
Look forward to new and past vendors, 
and delicious food, waffles, vegetables, 
eggs, plants, crafts, and more. 
The Pantry Community Food Hub is 
an initiative run by The Petitcodiac 
Mennonite Church in the former Ten 
Thousand Villages store at 55 Main 
Street. The project has a threefold 
mission to offer locally produced food, 
affordable food, and to reduce food 
waste.
If you would like to sell your products in 
the store or farmer’s market, volunteer, 
or have any questions at all, do not 
hesitate to reach out to Alison at 
863-3123 or info@pantryfoodhub.com
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Mark Cullen 
is an expert 
gardener, author, 
b r o a d c a s t e r , 
tree advocate 
and Member of 

the Order of Canada. His son Ben is 
a fourth-generation urban gardener 
and graduate of University of Guelph 
and Dalhousie University in Halifax. 
Follow them at markcullen.com, 
@markcullengardening, and on 
Facebook.

Comedy at Large 
by Laurie Blanchard  Salisbury, NB

People Who Laugh a lot Live Longer

A friend of mine told me of a small coffee shop in the town where he lives and 
the owner has a reputation of setting traps.  He said that on the sales counter, 
there is a long oval and deep tub full of water and a small sail boat floats in it.  
It is set up as a trap and if a new customer inquires about what that represents, 
he or she is told....well, when you're in business serving customers day in and day 
out. you gotta have a FLOAT  !!  Oh yeah!  HOOK - LINE- SINKER !

An automotive chum in Nova Scotia just celebrated his 77 th birthday.  He 
commented that there were enough candles on the cake to go and do some 
welding !  Yeah ... show me those steel girders!

I recently went to the post office to purchase more stamps.  I told the clerk that 
I would like to have 3 - 10 stamp cards.  She asked ...would you like the ones 
with the scenery or the ones of Queen Elizabeth ?  I replied --- the one's with 
the scenery please.  She reached up on the wall and said ....Oh my, I only have 
2 cards of the scenery ones left.  I said, that's OK, I'll take a card of the Queen 
stamps.  Maybe that will help her pay for her next meal !  Do you detect a slight 
air of sarcasm?  Well, it's like the gorilla glue commercial ---OF  COURSE !!!

When the pandemic  is finally over,  will people be having  
bottom of the face reveal parties ?  Let's take off that mask !

 By Gloria Scribner

Yesterday I held Canada in my hands 
as I knelt by the seashore and let her 
sands, warm and smoothe, run through 
my fingers while I packed her sodden 
grains into walls for a castle and dug a 
little moat around its base, put a twig 
and a leaf triangle atop its tower and 
watched my “Union Jack” dance in the 
sea breeze.
Yesterday I drank from a clear, pure 
woodland stream and watched the 
sunlight sparkle on her ripples, keeping 
time with the songbirds, fish splashes 
and the rustle of poplar leaves laughing 
in a warm July breeze.
	 Yesterday, when I was young 
the days were longer, grass greener, 
skies bluer and tomorrow a long, long 
way off.
Yesterday we celebrated “Dominion 
Day” and little country schools reminded 
us that A MARI USQUE AD MARE stressed 
that “He would have dominion from Sea 
to Sea”. Yesterday in Canada.
Today I inhale the potent sea breeze 
wafting her essence, salty, and spiced 
with an accent old as time of sea-shell, 
lobster, jelly-fish and “awesome”. I hold 
a starfish in my hand while my grand-
daughter digs a little trench in the sand 
to house the tiny hermit crab.
Today I watch and ponder the receding 
pond (so like my hair-line) and try to 
remember when I didn’t need this 
store-bought bottle of water in my hand 
to quench my summer thirst.
Today I search for children in trees, 
listen for laughter and giggles, but the 
winds carry only the “click, clicks” of 
their cellphones, tablets, and “games 

that people play”.
Today I hear the heartfelt beat of drums 
and cries of the youth as elders resurrect 
the old legends of their people. I 
hear the sombre footfall of ghosts of 
pioneers fading into the mists as bells 
still ring in our church towers, adding 
a sweet cacophony of worship as their 
timbre joins the prayers emanating 
from mosque and temple alike.
I swallow understanding tears and long 
to embrace the would-be overcomers 
and the colours of my Canada take on 
a hue of camouflage and rainbow as I 
struggle with wrinkled hands to hold the 
maple-leaf aloft; when out of the crowd 
of celebrants reach other hands to add 
their strength, black hands, children’s 
hands, tattoed hands, women’s hands, 
and my heart cries out as her banner 
waves gloriously above us all: “Oh 
Canada – What took you so long?”
Tomorrow, I’ll hold Canada in my heart; 
with all her scars, warts, wrinkles, and 
uncertainties she’ll wave her little flag. 
Her winds may die down as her silky 
emblem hangs limp and only sirens pass 
the word along, but a rainbow of hope 
spans a growing metropolis. Oh Canada 
– You were loved, and hated, and built 
with dreams, and prayers, and verigated 
seeds of brotherhood and sisterhood 
and all likelihood – the common good 
will re-build and rise again, because 
our children will remember, learn from 
yesterdays mistakes and catch the torch 
for a new tomorrow, and God willing, 
“He shall have dominion from sea to 
sea!”

From Sea to Sea

 Summer arrived on June 21st.  Did 
you notice?  Your plants did.  The days 
shorten and generally temperatures 
rise, while less rain falls. 
This is a cue to gardeners to turn 
attention to certain time-honoured 
tasks that maximize flowering and 
harvest potential.  Here is our list for 
end-of-June gardening chores:
  1. Stake and tie.  Tomatoes, climbing 
roses, clematis, anything that grows up 
but needs support, needs it now.  Mark 
uses a metal spiral stake to support his 
tomato plants as they do not require 
anything to make them grow upright.  
Just twist the main stem of the plant 
around the spiral.  Prune out the suckers 
on tomatoes for best fruit production.
  2. Prune.  The first flush of new 
growth on evergreens and shrubs has 
produced a lot of lanky looking plants.  
They look a bit like us right now, in 
need of a haircut.  If your winter hardy 
plants have finished flowering this is the 

perfect time to prune a cedar hedge, 
lilac, forsythia, juniper, Japanese 
maple: virtually all evergreens and 
shrubs. 
 3. Fertilize.  Hungry plants tell us 
when they need nutrients with yellowing 
leaves or stunted growth.  Now is the 
best time of year to add a season-long 
fertilizer to the surface of the soil or 
spread a five-to-seven-centimeter layer 
of finished compost over the root zone.  
Containerized plants need additional 
nutrients this time of year.  Look for 
a slow-release fertilizer product that 
delivers a mild solution to the root 
zone with every watering. 

Invest Now For Later Bounty

  4. Japanese beetles.  The scourge 
of many gardens in July is the Japanese 
beetle.  One of our most asked 
questions early in summer is how to 
control them.  There is no easy way.  
But the most effective method is to 
hang a pheromone trap, in a tree or 
on a fence.  Beetles are attracted to it 
and fall into the trap.  It is like Fatal 
Attraction, the movie, without the 
Hollywood hype.  Be sure to empty it 
out at least every couple of weeks to 
avoid a bad smell.  
 5. Control insects and disease 
on fruit trees.  We use a combination 
of End All and garden sulphur for an 
environmentally responsible combo 
that slows most problems of this 
nature to an acceptable level.  Non-
chemical pest and disease control is 
not a panacea.  Slightly blemished fruit 
is perfectly palatable and tasty.  
  6. Deadhead spent flowers.  The 
flowers on your veronica may have 
come and gone but the potential to 
flower again is there if you deadhead 
them: remove the spent flower before 
it goes to seed.  The energy that the 
plant would use to produce seed is 
channelled into producing more flowers, 
later in the season.  This is the result 
of a desire on the part of the plant to 
reproduce.  Flowers were created by 
nature to attract pollinators which 
enable the plant to produce seed and 
make more plants.  It is a primal thing.  
Many perennials and annuals produce 
flowers in response to deadheading 
this time of year, including Shasta 
daisy, columbine, foxglove, petunias, 
geraniums, and marigolds. 
  7. Sow and plant for kids.  Fast-
growing bush beans, radishes, carrots, 
and beets are sown by seed now for a 
harvest in a few weeks.  A fast-growing 
flower or food-producing plant gives 
kids a lift, catches their attention and 
teaches them a thing or two about the 
natural world.  
This is also a good time of year to do 
less.  
Cut your lawn at least 7 to 10 cm high 
and less frequently as temperatures 
rise and rain falls less frequently.  Do 
not fertilize it during a drought or 
prolonged period of heat.
Water only the parts of your garden 
that demand it and water less 
frequently but deeply.  Watering once 
a week for a couple of hours is plenty 
for most flowering plants.  Allowing the 
soil to dry about 6 cm deep between 
applications encourages deeper roots 
and more drought-resistant plants. 
A little effort now equals bounty later 
this summer.
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The objective is to fill a 9x9 grid so that each column, each row, and 
each of the nine 3x3 boxes (also called blocks or regions) contains 

the digits from 1 to 9.                                                                     
                                                                     Answers on page 9
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Rural Rides started in the Salisbury/
Petitcodiac region in 2015 and has 
continued to grow ever since.  In 
2017, a pilot project was undertaken 
in partnership with Tele-drive Albert 
County and the Volunteer Centre of 
South East New Brunswick to expand 
service to the Tantramar region.  That 
expansion was a success and was quickly 
followed by a second pilot project in 
2018 under the name of WA Transpo to 
complete the expansion of services to 
all of Westmorland and Albert Counties 
with the three established groups 
working together.
Over the past couple of years, the 
benefits of working together have far 
outweighed the value of having three 
separate organizations serving sections 
of the same counties.  Some of the clear 
benefits of amalgamated service have 
been – economies of scale, the ability to 
employ one common ride coordinator to 
respond to requests for transportation for 
the entire region, a unified accounting 
system, a better distribution of tasks 
amongst staff based on their strengths 
and experience, service provided in both 
official languages, service provided to 
the entire region and a stronger voice 
advocating for the transportation needs 
in South East New Brunswick.
With any new organization, there are 
growing pains and milestones to be 
completed along the way.  The name 
“WA Transpo” never really seemed to 
fit what the service is and was often 
mistaken for a trucking company.  
The plan early on was to change the 
name as soon as charitable status 
was received.  Charitable status was 
granted in November 2020.  The process 
of selecting a new name soon followed.  
Three strong candidates that translated 
well in both languages were voted on 
by the board.  The name selected was 
“Urban/Rural Rides – Transport Urbain/
Rural”.  This was not a big change for 

our clients and volunteers. We had 
begun answering the phone with that 
name when the full expansion pilot 
started in 2018 - in part to clarify that 
we were providing service in both urban 
and rural areas, and because it was 
extremely cumbersome to list all three 
organizations every time the phone was 
answered.
The name and logo are a true testament 
to the spirit of collaboration and 
cooperation amongst the three groups.  
Urban represents the service provided 
by the Volunteer Centre of South East 
New Brunswick. Rural Rides for the 
service provided by Rural Rides in 
Salisbury, Petitcodiac and Tantramar as 
well as the service to the rural areas of 
Albert County provided by Tele-drive. 
So, our new identity going forward, 
brings together a piece from each group 
that contributed to getting us to this 
point.  
A tremendous thank you to all the 
respective boards who did the ground 
work in each area establishing a 
volunteer driving service and all the 
volunteers, past and present, who are 
the backbone of the program.  The 
Urban/Rural Rides board is comprised of 
representation from each of the three 
programs’ boards – Rural Rides, Tele-
drive and the Volunteer Centre, as well 
as representation from municipalities 
we serve. 
Your door to door volunteer driving 
program is here to stay. The name may 
have changed but the mission remains - 
to provide affordable transportation to 
those who need it.  If you would like 
to volunteer as a driver or need help 
with transportation, please call us at 
962-3073 or email us at r.r.ruralrides@
gmail.com.

Kelly Taylor
Executive Manager
Urban/Rural Rides – Transport Urbain/
Rural

New Name! New Look!
What’s Cooking?

In Winona’s 
Kitchen

STRAWBERRY SWIRL

Sprinkle ¼ cup white sugar over 
2 cups sliced fresh strawberries
And let stand for 20 minutes.
Drain and reserve the juice.

Chill berries
In a sauce pan boil 1 cup of water and

add 1 package of Strawberry -flavored jello,
Stir to dissolve. Remove from heat,

Fill a cup with the reserved juice and enough ice to fill the cup
Add to jello. Chill until just beginning to jell

Combine 2 cups of Cool Whip
3 cups miniature marshmallows

Let set while jello is being chilled
Beat slightly jelled jello until foamy.

Add berries and cool whip, stir mixture,
Chill until set.

NOTE FOR STORING STRAWBERRIES:
Fresh strawberries do not store well. The best way is to place unwashed berries 
in a colander or open basket in refrigerator so air can circulate around them. Do 
not remove stems until ready to use. Use as soon as possible. 

Motorsports Schedule

* Due to the ever changing Covid 19 rules please check the 
listed tracks websites or facebook pages for any 

updates or any scheduled races.

Petty Internationa Raceway

Speedway 660

Speedway Miramichi

Centre for Speed

Scotia Speedworld

Oyster Bed Ridge

Parts for Trucks Pro Stock Tour

Greenfield Dragway

River Glade Moto Corss
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ELGIN NEWS!

The Elgin Eco Association had a great 
month. We have mulched the heritage 
garden. Our summer students have 
started working on trails and the garden.
We were able to have a barbecue at the 
Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame. This 
endeavor  made $500 for the playground 
structure in Elgin. We are continuing to 
raise money for the  play structure. This 
is no small feat. We need everybody 
on board to make this happen. As of 
this writing we have well over $9,000 
dollars raised. We like to send a special 
thank you to those that already have so 
generously  donated funds or volunteer 
time. The bottle collection is also still 
ongoing. People can drop off their 
returnable bottles at 36 River Road. 
When we have enough for a load we will 
bring them to the recycling place.
And of course summer camp is starting 
up in July. We have the info on our 
Facebook page, but you can also contact 
Angela Silverthorne at 756 2891. It is 
definitely  one of the highlights of the 
summer.
Soon enough August comes around and 
we will see Elgin Day return this year on 
August 15 . This year the EEA  plans to do 

a BBQ fundraiser for the playground.
We hope many more people consider 
donating to the playground fund. The 
structure will be an asset to young 
and old. Young children will have new 
challenges to explore, while parents 
can enjoy chatting and the kids play. It 
will be a finishing touch to our park. It 
really takes a village to raise a child.
With all things going well considering 
Covid 19, we will start thinking and 
working toward our annual mountain 
bike race.

Start training everybody if you plan to 
participate.
Do not forget to visit our beautiful 
Mapleton Acadian Forest Nature Trail. 
Enjoy your summer and we hope to see 
some of your children at the summer 
camp. It will be from July 7 to 28 
once a week. Please note the Hotmail 
account mvan_geest is no longer in 
use due to being hacked. If you like to 
reach Moranda van Geest please use 
farmingjoys@gmail.com. 
Sorry for the inconvenience. 

in 2011 we established the EWI Hall 
Restoration Memorial Fund.  The Fund 
is still ongoing and has contributed 
to our ability to renovate and restore 
the historic Hall (built around 1900).  
Much has been done to ensure that 
The Hall remains an important part 
of our community and heritage.  On 
June 26 our branch celebrated its 110 
anniversary.  Memorial/Donation Cards 
are available by phoning 756-2531 or 
any branch member.  Please consider 
this special fund when honouring a loved 
one or marking a significant occasion.
Finally, we would like to remind you that 
the Little Libraries (lending library) are 
regularly maintained with the addition 
on new books for all age groups.  They 
are located on the grounds of the WI 
Hall and the Elgin Eco Park.  Be sure to 
check them out. 
For Home and Country!!

With the start of summer comes 
bustling gardens and new colors every 
day! With the risk of frost officially 
past, gardeners, including your friends 
at the Petitcodiac & Area Garden Club, 
have been finishing their planting, 
watching for pests like cutworms, and 
keeping their gardens watered.  Around 
the village, lots of gardening activities 
have been taking place. On May 29, the 
Annual Perennial Plant Sale fundraiser 
was held with great success! With all 
of the donations that came in during 
May, the sale raised $1656, with most 
shoppers passing through in the first 
couple of hours. Congratulations to 
Marj McMurray who won the draw for 
the Perennial Planter. Club volunteers 
gathered again on June 5, to help 
refresh the gardens at the Maritime 
Motorsports Hall of Fame.Planting took 
place at Victory Park, along with a new 
addition this year. The Butterfly Garden 
was planted by volunteers on June 
21. This garden was inspired by the 
Butterflyway Project that challenges 
individuals and communities to help 
pollinators find food. It will be exciting 
to watch all these gardens grow and 
blossom.  
The Club has been planting more than 
just beautiful flowers. With an early 
start to planting this year, there are 
now 22 rows of vegetables planted in 
the Community Garden. Everything 
from beans and peas to corn and 
sunflowers. In the raised beds, we 
have an herb garden and two beds of 
potatoes. In addition to the Community 

Garden, nine 20 x 40-foot garden plots 
have also been planted by community 
members.  What a harvest season it 
will be at the Community Garden this 
year!You will find volunteers working 
on the garden each Wednesday from 
6:30 – 8:30 pm. Feel free to stop by 
for a chat and pull a few weeds while 
you’re there.
July will see the Club volunteering with 
the village by planting flowers as part 
of the annual beautification. There 
will also be new gardens going in at 
the entrance to the Holmes Brook trail 
very soon. And one of our most popular 
events, the Annual Garden Tour, will 
take place on July 25, 1pm – 5pm. 
For more information on showcasing 
our garden, reach out to Karen Hall-
Middleton or Cathy Drury as soon as you 
can. Tickets will go on sale July 11 and 
will be $10 each. Be sure to keep an 
eye on our Facebook page for details of 
locations selling tickets, as well as how 
you can purchase a ticket online. 
Please be assured that for your 
safety and well-being that all COVID-
19 guidelines and requirements will 
continue to be followed this gardening 
season. For the latest news and 
upcoming events such as the Annual 
Garden Tour, join our Facebook pages 
Petitcodiac and Area Garden Club.
For more information on any of our 
activities or to join our team of 
volunteers, call Cathy Drury 756-2068 
or Karen Hall-Middleton 756-8824. 
Yours in Gardening, Petitcodiac & Area 
Garden Club

Butterflyway  Planting

Community Garden

Plant sale

MMHF Planting

Summer is here……so the calendar says.   
Have you noticed that summer seemed 
to arrive a little early?  We have been 
blessed with nice weather to plant 
vegetable and flower gardens.  People 
seem eager to get outside to engage 
in activities that remind them that life 
can get back to normal.  And, we will 
get there! 
One of the outcomes of the Covid-19 
pandemic has been the influx of people 
moving to rural communities.  New 
properties are being built, houses are 
being bought sight unseen and also 
larger properties with farmland and 
acreage are finding new owners.  Most of 
the people are relocating from various 
parts of the country and beyond.  
Elgin is no exception to this phenomenon.  
The Elgin WI has begun delivering 
“Welcome to Elgin” packets.   These 
information packets are being delivered 
to newcomers to our community.  |They 
contain information about businesses 
and services along with clubs and 
organizations.  Please contact 756-8353 
for more information.  
As many of you know the Women’s 
Institutes in New Brunswick were 
organized in 1911, as was the Elgin 
Branch.  On our 100th anniversary 
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From the Desk of Your MLA

  Ross Wetmore, Gagetown - Petitcodiac
Havelock RCL #86

4684 Rte. 880 Havelock, 534-8285
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Sudoku  (page7)     Answers

The week of June 14th brought a 
collective sigh of relief for many people 
in our province.
On June 15th it was announced we had 
achieved the 75% COVID vaccine first-
dose required to enter the first phase of 
our path to green. A day later we were 
glad to learn that we had hit another 
vaccine milepost allowing our province 
to enter the second phase of our path 
to green, a phase which brought a 
welcome lifting of restrictions on our 
truckers and rotational workers among 
other changes for families and friends.
We now have our eyes on phase three-
the final target. A lifting of all pandemic 
protocols and a return to green. To 
achieve this, we must hit the target of 
at least 520,047 first doses and 520,047 
second doses. Our target date is New 
Brunswick Day, August 2nd.
Already, our province has begun to 
reopen to the rest of the country. All 
Canadian travellers who have had at 
least one dose of a COVID-19 vaccine 

are allowed into New Brunswick without 
needing to isolate. I am hopeful the 
people of our tourism industry will 
see a steady increase in the flow of 
traffic from both inside and outside our 
province.
Again, this year the Explore NB Travel 
Incentive program will be offered and 
has been extended to visitors from the 
Atlantic provinces
The program provides a 20 per cent 
rebate on eligible expenses of up to 
$1,000 that are made while making an 
overnight stay in New Brunswick. Travel 
can take place between now and Oct. 
31 and applications will be open from 
July 5 to Nov. 30. Last year a lot of 
New Brunswickers benefitted from this 
program while discovering there is no 
place like home.
As we head into summer 2021 I would 
encourage you to get vaccinated to 
protect yourself, your loved ones and 
help return our province to green.  
Thank you.

Our Facebook page is now Havelock NB RCL Br.86 veterans, families and 
community

2nd Saturday of each month -July 10th BREAKFAST!  Breakfast consists of 
your choice of bacon, sausage, 2 eggs with toast, pancakes, home fries, juice, 
tea or coffee from 7:30 to 10am. Adults $10 and children under 10 only $5.   
Winner of the free breakfast is Charles Clark.

2nd Monday of each month - There are no  General meetings for the months 
of July and August.  Executive meeting at 7pm.

The play group from the Kings County Family Resource center will be back 
again in September

Membership - If you would like to renew your membership or become a new 
member, now is the time and by doing so the legion can continue to provide 
support to Veterans and their families. Remember the fallen and support our 
communities.  If you would like to renew or join please renew online at legion.
ca/member , by mailing payment to the Havelock Legion or by calling Raymond 
at 756-0556.

We hope everyone has a safe summer.

THE CANADA DAY PICNIC RACE

The children of the Jones family were excited about the Canada Day Picnic that 
they were invited to attend. It was to be a large picnic, now that Covid-19 was 
nearly gone, there would be dozens of people attending.
“There well be races and contests,” said Jerry. “I am a fast runner, and I might 
win a running race.”
His brother, George, always had a big appetite. He said “If there is a pie-eating 
contest, perhaps I will win.”
Big sister Jane said, “If there is a ball-throwing contest for girls, I know I will be 
able to toss the ball for a long distance.”
Baby brother Rob did not say anything. His legs were not very long, so he knew he 
could not win a running race. He liked to eat, but his mouth was not big enough 
to win a pie-eating contest. Rob thought, “I will have fun watching the others.”
The Jones children were in all of the races and contests, but not one of them 
came in first, except the baby brother, Rob. Rob was in a “Lobster” race. The 
smallest children put their hands on the ground, and ran backwards on their 
hands and feet.
“They look like lobsters,” laughed Jerry.
“And Rob, our own little lobster-brother, crawls backward the fastest of all,” 
said Jane.
Rob had a big, broad smile on his chubby face as he carried home his picnic prize, 
a sand pail and shovel.

* Top quality galvanized &	   * Flashings and trims	           * Stone Coated steel shingles.
   coloured sheets in-stock	      fabricated on site.		           * Clear polycarbonate sheets.
   and cut to order.		    * Fasteners and accessories	           * FREE ESTIMATES.
* 40 Year product warranty	      in-stock.		            * COMPETITIVE PRICING.

857-8335
22 Old Berry Mills Road, Berry Mills, NB Visit: www.mjlsteel.com
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Phone: (506) 756-1102
Fax: (506) 756-1102
Cell: (506) 756-0685

gary.lounsbury@semutual.nb.ca
www.semutual.nb.ca

Gary Lounsbury, CIP
 HOME / AUTO/ FARM /COMMERCIAL & TENANT AGENT

34 Academy Lane, Petitcodiac, NB  E4Z 2C7

Class of 2021

HOURS
MONDAY TO FRIDAY 9 TO 5 and SATURDAY 9 TO 3

HONEY ‘N SPICE
BAKERY & COFFEE STOP

48 MAIN ST. PETITCODIAC N.B.      TEL: 506-756-2848

QUALITY OLD FASHION HOME BAKING

To All the 2021 Graduates 

“Our People Make a Difference”

 Ross Wetmore
MLA Gagetown - Petitcodiac

1-877-632-2083
Congratulations and best 
of luck as you begin your 

next chapter!

																                       PRS Class 			   of 2021

 Petitcodiac, NB                Phone: 506-756-2250
For Hire: Trucks * Heavy Equipment

Trucking Services: Pneumatic * Flat Bed * Van * Float * Dump

Construction Equipment: Excavators * Dozers * Grader * Off Road Haulers

Truck Dealership: Brunswick Hino Truck Sales * Parts & Service
    Mack Truck Parts & Service

Forestry Division: Buying land * Wood stumpage
                                 (call Bryant Hawker - 506-863-3858)

Willow AtkinsonJoshua Ashley Aaron Beaman

Cameron Beaman Lucielle Best Dawson Breau

Will Breau Tim Cameron Aidan Chambers

Noah Coneen Margaret Corey Emily Crosthwaite

Abagail Douthwright Madyson Duncan Melanie Dupuis
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																                       PRS Class 			   of 2021

37 Main Street, Petitcodiac, NB .....Ph: (506) 756- 3391                      

Petitcodiac Drug Mart

Hours
Monday-Friday 9am to 7pm / Saturday 9am to 4pm

Sunday & Holidays CLOSED

Congratulations to all the 2021 Graduates
We wish you all the best in your future endeavors!

Corn Hill Nursery
For 41 years we have strived to be New 

Brunswick’s premier grower of hardy nursery stock. 
With experienced staff, we grow and sell the Mari-
time’s largest selection of winter hardy plants.  Dis-
cover our store, café and gardens at 2700 Route 890 
Corn Hill, NB,  28 kms from Sussex Four Corners or 

14kms from Petitcodiac.  
Tel 506-756-3635   Fax 506-756-1087

For directions or more information visit us at  
cornhillnursery.com
Visit us on Facebook

Cedar Café
Our Café is now open.
While basking in the glow of the gardens 
drift into our licensed café where you will 
find a tempting selection of freshly made 
hot and cold sandwiches, soups, salads, 
desserts and daily  specials. Our Pizza menu 
will be available from 12pm, Wednesday’s 
to Saturday and on Sunday’s beginning at 
10am, we will be serving our NEW 
delicious breakfast pizza. We offer 
vegetarian and gluten free items. Our wine 
and beer list is second to none in the area 
and there are always featured wines.  Stay 
tuned for summer tastings.

CAFE HOURS
 Monday, Tuesday & Wednesday: Closed

  Thursday: 11am - 5pm
Friday & Saturday: 11am - 7pm

Sunday: 11am - 5pm  

Nursery Hours
Sunday - Thursday: 8:00am - 5:00pm
Friday & Saturday: 8:00am - 7:00pm

Landscaping
Thinking of a landscape project?  We offer a 
complete line of landscaping services from 

design to installation.  We specialize in 
quality stone work.  Visit our website to see 

a portfolio of our work.  

FIND OUT ALL YOU NEED TO KNOW 
OR ORDER ONLINE AT

cornhillnursery.com
Rowan Mazerolle

Taylor KellyKyla Keith

Kyler LivelyBrodie Laybourn Damienw Leaman

Amy LyonAvery Lounsbury

Aedan Fanjoy Samantha Garnett Riley Gray

Sarah Hayes Jacob Hobbs Nathan Hodgson

Peyton Hooper

con’t on pg. 24

33 Main St., Petitcodiac, NB
Phone - 756-3321

Congratulations to the
Class of 2021

Hours

Mon - Fri : 8am - 8pm  / Sat.-8am - 6pm / Sun.-11am - 6pm
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 Phone Ron at 506-372-5522                  Fax: 506-372-4350

Alex Lewis Aliyah Roy Alyssa Wilson

Amanda Cook Amber Lutes Amelia MacNichol

Axel Steeves Bryce Bleakney Caitlyn Allen

Cale Deveau

Charley Coates

 Phone: 506-387-3000                   www.atlanticoutdoor.ca

Outdoor Power Equipment  
Grills * Smokers * Flame Tables 

Outdoor Furniture

75 DesBrisay Ave, Moncton, NB

Follow us on our Facebook page

Treat yourself to a Cinnamon Roll Latte and a
Fresh Cinnamon Roll

2667 NB - 112
Salisbury, NB  E4J 2R1

Hours
Wed. - Fri.: 7:00am - 6:00pm / Sat.: 7:30 - 5:00pm

Closed: Sunday, Monday & Tuesday

Phone:  372-9320

Call ahead to order your coffee, bakery items and subs
Then use our convenient pick up window for your orders

W akery
rights

Caleb Norden Caleb Smith

Cassandra Bannister Cedelia Cameron

See our ad on page 16

O’BLENIS & SONS
GUTTERS & SIDING LTD.

Over 34 years experience

Congratulations 2021 Grads
Best of Luck in the Future

																                      JMA Class 			   of 2021
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Connor Cheghorn Damon Bilous Daniel Homberger

Daytona McMackin Destiny Goodine

 Salisbury

hardware
building centre

 Home

 Congratulations
              J.M.A. Armstrong High School

                                              Class of 2021

On Behalf of the staff of Salisbury Home Hardware. We would like to congratulate 
the graduating class of 2021 from J.M.A High School, on all of your hard work this 

year. We would like to wish you all the best in your future endeavours.

55 Horsman Street
Salisbury, NB
(506)372-5222

 Here’s How.
 
 Family Owned & Operated

Store Hours
Monday - Friday : 9am to 6pm / Saturday: 9am to 4pm

Sunday - 12 to 4pm / Holidays - Closed

Follow us on facebook  

3154 Main St., Salisbury, NB
Phone: (506) 372-4760

Salisbury Pharmacy Ltd.

Congratulations to the
Class of 2021

WWW.ADVANCESAVINGS.CA

PRS & JMA 
Congratulations Class of 

2021

3070 Main Street, Unit 2
Salisbury, N.B.  E4J 2L6

www.searsinsurance.com

Check out our motorcycle rates 
through Wawanesa

Katherine MacLeod
Isaac Carter
Jessica Harper

Bus: (506) 372-5394
Fax: (506) 372-4002

Doryan Binns

Dylan Tower Dyllan Collier Evan Smith

Gabe Piercy Hannah Melanson Hannah Wheaton

Hope Clarke Isaac Steeves Desbois Isaac Wilson

																                      JMA Class 			   of 2021 Con’t on pages 14 & 15
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Mackenzy Armstrong

Isaiah LeBlanc Izaac Savoie Simmons Jacob Colpitts James Killam Jaskarn Kaur

Jayna Bleakney Jeneca Thompkins Jorja Brewer Jude Mcdonald Kathryn Doucette Katy Doucette

Kayla Colpitts Kyla Doyle Kylie Easton Lucy Kidney

Call me Today !

RE/MAX
Quality Real Estate Inc.

Kent Hoar
“Realtor”

Cell: (506) 227-6263
 Email: kent@remaxnb.ca

Looking to Sell 
Now is the time

Thank You For Supporting Local

																                      JMA Class 			   of 2021

Kevin MacCallum

Jacob Magee

con’t from pages 12 & 13

Congratulations Graduates
May your graduation be just the beginning 

of a lifetime of fulfillment for you

 The Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame
Inductee Corner

CARL LIVINGSTON

Inducted November 18, 2017

Stockcar Competitor/Builder 

Home Province PEI, Deceased

Carl Livingston started stockcar racing on dirt tracks in 1966 thru 1968 in a 58 Desoto, 
competing at Freetown Speedway, Covehead and Charlottetown Speedways.In 1985 
Carl was one of the first cars in the long line-up waiting to get in the pit gates at the 
newly built track, Raceway Park in Oyster Bed Bridge. He competed in Street Stock and 
Modified, winning multiple triple wins and finished 3rd in modified points in 1987, and 
was given an award for “Dedication to the Sport and Sportsmanship” by the track. Carl 
also raced at East River Speedway in Dunstaffnage, PEI in 1987-1988 and made a few 
trips to the mainland to compete at River Glade Speedway, NB, James River, and Scotia 
Speedworld NS.1989/90 raced with the MASCAR Tour.  When Carl retired from driver 
due to health reasons he became owner/sponsor for his son Kent from 1992-2007, 
winning the Modified Championship in 1996. He was co-owner of Livingston Welding 
helping many racers over the years, from designing and building innovative trailers, to 
always helping racers by welding up many parts of broken race cars, but rarely wanting 
anything for helping keep many racecars on the track. 
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Olivia Carson Owen

Rhianna Rinzler Johnston Riley Haines Rochelle Pierre Ryan Killam Ryan Mellish Sarah Briggs

Sebastian Perry Sophia LeBlanc Tabitha Laird

Taylor Leger Teagan Reid - Negus Thomas Courtney

Ty Landry Tyler VanBuskirk Wyatt Tingley

Savannah Richard

Matthew Linkletter Maxine Albert Mia Blakney Naomi Homberger

																                      JMA Class 			   of 2021

Racing - July 9th, 10th & 25th
Stay tuned to our Face Book page for event details
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mobile massage business

Business Directory
Support your Local Communities - Shop Local

Petitcodiac Salisbury

Drug Store

Consignment Store
Accident Recovery 

Clear Choice Auto Body  
Roadside AssisistanceJames Hamilton

(506) 756-3972
(506) 756-4675

Petitcodiac, N.B.

Complete Auto Body Repair
Complete Collision Repair

Auto Body & Towing Building Supplies

 188 Old Post Road, Petitcodiac, NB   

Hours
Mon - Fri: 8am - 5:30pm / Sat: 8am - 12pm

Phone - 756-3347

Auto Supplies

Auto Supplies

$5.00 OFF with $50 Purchase

CLIP & SAVE CLIP & SAVE

Auto Supplies

Universal Accessories Ltd.
3092 Main St., Salisbury, NB

Phone 372-5398

Hours
Mon-Fri: 8am - 5:30pm / Sat.:8am -12pm

$5.00 OFF with $50 Purchase

CLIP & SAVE CLIP & SAVE

Funeral Homes

Chimney Sweep

 Call Patrick for a
FREE ESTIMATE! 506-961-4072

Sales, Installation
Service, Inspections

Wood & Pellet Stoves
Chimneys, Liners 

& More

Instructor

New Business Hours
Tues. - Sat. - 10am - 4pm

  Closed Sunday and Monday

3154 Main Street
 Salisbury, NB 

 Phone: 506-215-0238
   Entrance behind Salisbury Pharmacy 
 Clothing, Footwear & Jewelry

Gutters & Eavestroughing

Mon. - Wed: 7:30am - 6pm 
Thurs. - Fri: 7:30 - 7pm / Sat.: 8am - 5pm

Hours:

55 Horsman St, Salisbury, NB 
Phone: 372-5222

Home hardware 
building centre

 Mon. - Fri 9am-6pm / Sat  9am-4pm 
Sun 12 - 4pm / Holidays - Closed  

Grocery Store

Monday - Saturday: 8am - 9pm 
Sunday: 10am - 6pm / Holidays: 12 - 6pm 

Hours:

3070 Main St., Salisbury, NB E4J 2L6
Phone: 372-9231

Sandy’s

Special Care Home
67 Steeves Rd, Interval

Homelike Atmosphere & 24 Hour Care
Call us and we’ll help you.

(506)866-4480

 Country Care

Special Care Home

Gone Welding
Portable Welding of All Metals 

 Phone: 866-9353

* VINYL SIDING  * SEAMLESS GUTTERS 
* VINYL REPLACEMENT WINDOWS & DOORS
* FULLY INSURED

Over 34 Years Experience

Salisbury West, NB
Phone: 372-4800 

www.keirsteads.ca
David Keirstead - Funeral Director

Petitcodiac, NB
Phone: 756-3361

Real Estate

Kent Hoar
(506)227-6263

kent@remaxnb.ca

33 Main St., Petitcodiac, NB
Phone - 756-3321

Hours
Monday- Friday: 8am - 8pm

Sat.-8am - 6pm / Sun.-11am - 6pm

Grocery Store

Insurance
Gary Lounsbury,CIP
Home/Auto/Farm/Commercial & Tenant Agent

www.semutual.nb.ca

Phone: 756-1102/Cell: 756-0685
gary.lounsbury@semutual.nb.ca

Maple Candy

- We do wedding specialities - 
A SWEET TASTE OF MAPLE

Maple Candy, Butter, Cones,
 Leaves, Granulated Sugar

James & Brenda Martin, Elgin, NB
Phone: 506-756-2369

Martin’s Candy Shack

If you are reading this, 
so are your potential 

customers!
Contact us for details. 

506-756-2110
Luke Lymburner

Residential - Commercial

Phone: 756-4144
  Petitcodiac, NB   

lymburnerelectrical@gmail.com

Electrican

Excavation

Septic Systems - Excavating - Dozing 
Sandstone - Gravel - Trucking - Topsoil

Snow Removal 

356 Springhill Rd - Havelock, NB E4Z 5T3
Excavating

 T & D

Dana - 871-3024 Tyler - 756-0108

Real Estate

Real Estate

chris@homeguide.ca
www.HomesGuide.ca

Chris
Constantine
506-866-3291

Classic K-9 Cuts
Sherri Killam

  506-850-6721  

Where dogs get treated like royalty

5308 Route 895, Colpitts Settlement, NB

Pet Grooming

Katie Taylor
506.229.1984

A & T Countryside Realty Inc.
CENTURY 21

Looking to Get Top Dollar!  Call Me

      372-5522      
      Fax:372-4350

See our ad on page 16

May you be blessed with
  peace and happiness on

Easter  and Always

O’BLENIS & SONS
GUTTERS & SIDING LTD.

Over 34 years experience

Ron O’Blenis

     FREEESTIMATES

KKM Epoxy Solutions

Specializing in concrete coatings & repairs:
Epoxy, Polyaspartic & Urethane coatings

Does your concrete floor need a face-lift. 
Then give us a call at 506-440-3372 or 

email kkmepoxy@gmail.com

 Residential and Commercial

Petitcodiac Valley Golf 
&Country Club 

86 Golf Course Rd, Petitcodiac, NB

Call the clubhouse to reserve your tee-time
(506)756-8129 

Golf Course

Check our website for any specials
www.petitcodiacvalleygolf.ca

Concrete Floor Coatings

Auto Repair

Welding

 4563 Route 880, Havelock, NB

Store Hours: 
Monday -Saturday: 6am-10pm, 

Sunday: 8am-10pm
Phone: 506-534-2417
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Salisbury Legion

KEVIN A. MURRAY
Logging & Construction

Petitcodiac NB

Excavating, Bulldozing, backhoe, loader, float trucking: Gravel, Sandstone, 
Topsoil, Fill, Crushed Rock, Land Clearing, Wood Processing, Softwood & 
Hardwood, Septic Systems, Snow Removal, Sand and Salt

540 Route 905
Forest Glen, NB E4Z 6C8

Ph:/Fax 756-2421   
Cell 866-3960 or 866-4572

 2021 JMA Grad Banner
The JMA 2021 Grad Banner is now 
proudly displayed on Douglas Street, 
in front JMA/SMS School. The banner 
was designed by grade 12 Art students.  
Thanks to SMS/JMA Art teacher, 
Mrs. Caroline Humar-Barrett for her 
assistance and support with this project 
and to Jason and Trevor at Salisbury 
Works Department for hanging the 
banner. Congratulations to all 2021 JMA 
graduates!

 

Hanging Baskets
24 hanging flower baskets have arrived 
and are now adorning Main Street, 
Douglas Street and River Road.  We 
hope you enjoy the brilliant purple, 
fuchsia and pink petunia baskets this 
summer.

Marigolds on Main
Marigolds were planted in various 
areas along Main Street on June 4th.   
Many thanks to SES Kindergarten 
classes, K teachers (Mrs. Dillon, Mrs. 
MacDonald, Mrs. Trevors and Mrs. 
Landry), K Educational Assistants, and 

parent volunteers for helping with the 
planting this year.  Thank you to  Jarrett  
Crossman, Director of Recreation 
and Wellness, for assisting with the 
watering.   

  

.

2021 Salisbury Beautification Tree 
Campaign

The gift of a tree is a wonderful way 
to honour or remember a loved one, to 
commemorate a special event such as 
an anniversary, birthday, or Mother’s or 
Father’s Day.   Some families may choose 
to plant their own ‘family’ tree or local 
businesses may wish to participate by 
sponsoring a tree.   Over the past four 
years, we have planted over 30 mature 
trees along Main Street and Douglas 
Street.   The deadline for ordering a 
tree this year is June 30th, 2021. Trees 
will be planted late summer and we will 
have a tree dedication event in early 
fall (depending on COVID 19 restrictions 
at that time).
If you would like more information 
about ordering a commemorative tree, 
please call Karen Stewart 372-9275 or 
email karenstewart0909@gmail.com

 New Business Hours-
Friday & Saturday- opens at 4pm
Closing- depending on foot traffic

We follow Covid Rules and Nasks are Mandatory!
For more updates please follow us on our Face Book Page. Tks for your support!

Friday Night Suppers are now done until September 24th. We hope you all 
enjoy your summer.

Come and join us every Saturday from 8am - noon for our 
Farmers and Artisans Market! There is home baked goods, 
crafts, knit hats and hand made reusable bags, beaver tails 
, fresh vegetables , gluten free breads and sweets and so 
much more. Come and check out our local vendors and see 
what they have to offer. See you all there.

Come out and support our “ Raise the Roof 
Fundraiser  We are selling tickets on a chance 
to win a “ mini split” and it includes the cost of 
installation. Tickets are $20 each or 3/$50. What a 
buy!!! We are only selling 500 tickets so get yours 

now before they sell out. The draw date is November 17, 2021. You can get your 
tickets at  the Legion during business hours, also at Dan’s Damages and at Aaron’s 
Coffee Shop  Tks for your support!

We at  the Legion want to say a big “Thank You”  to all who have supported 
us during this difficult time. Without your support we would not have made it 
this far. We hope that you all have an amazing summer and Please Stay Safe!  
Follow us on our Face Book Page for updates and any new events that may be 
happening.
On behalf of the Royal Canadian Legion - Branch 31, Salisbury, NB we want to 
send a big shout out to these two cadets, who have helped us at events for years, 
Adelia Lockhart and Katy Doucette to say CONGRTULATIONS on your Graduation! 
We are all so proud of you. Your hard work and determination has paid off. 
May the next letg of your Journey take you to places that fill your heart with 
Happiness and Pride! We wish you both the very Best.
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Classified
Let the classifieds help you list apt for rent, sell your items, or 

announce your special occasions. 
Cost: $5 for 20 words or less & $15 for over 20 words.

Please drop off information at 5 Hooper Lane, Petitcodiac (the Maritime Motorsports Hall Of Fame building) 
during our business hours: Monday to Friday 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. For more information please call 756-2110

UPCOMING EVENTS

25 Maple Street, Petitcodiac, NB               Phone: 506-878-2756
Home of Petty Trailblazers ATV Club

No Monthly Meetings for July & August
Check our facebook page for any updates or events.

OPEN

Weekends & Holidays
Doll Museum & Garage Sale

All books & magazines in Garage Sale

FREE

(P.S. I’ve been Vaccinated!)

Also, due to my eye problem 
“glaucoma” I cannot do as much 

sewing as I use to, so I will have a 
lot of material for making quilt tops 

$2.00 yd in my garage sale.

FREE
100’s of Lilac bushes for every home, 

however you have to dig them up 
yourself

Thank you sincerely to everyone who 
helped to make my 90th birthday such 
a happy day for me. Special thank you 
to Heather Keith and my many sisters 
in “Iota Chapter, Beta Sigma Phi” for 
hosting an outdoor coffee party in my 
door yard.
Thank you also to my neighbors, 
friends for all the cards, phone calls 
and gestures of friendship extended to 
me on my birthday, it all made me feel 
very happy and loved.
Sincerely Pauline Howatt.

For Sale
Chesterfield also matching love seat, 

Dining room table, 2 inserts & 4 chairs.
All very good condition

Phone: 372-4435

The family of the late Helen Beaman, 
would like to sincerely thank all who 
sympathized with us on our recent 
loss.
We offer heartfelt thanks to the many 
friends, family, and neighbours who 
called, gave messages, dropped off 
food, sent cards of condolences, and 
made charitable donations in Helen’s 
name, for which we are truly grateful.
A special thank you to the nurses, 
doctors and staff at the Moncton 
Hospital (unit 5100), and also those at 
the Jordan Lifecare Centre the same. 
The tender loving care was much 
appreciated.
Also, a very special thank you to Dr. 
Richard Morton for all you have done 
for Helen, as well as the family. You 
went beyond your practice, to show 
love, kindness and compassion, for 
which has been greatly appreciated. 
May God richly bless you.
Thank you to Pastor John Tremblett for 
the timely message, and to those who 
participated in the service to make it 
so special.
We also want to thank all of you for 
the prayers that was offered for Helen 
and all of the family. We have so much 
to be thankful for. God is so faithful.
Praise be to His Name Job 1:21
Lastly, special thanks to staff 
and management at the Salisbury 
Funeral Home for your sensitive and 
professional care.
The Beaman Family

Mildred Katherine Simpson, 71, of 
Colpitts Settlement, passed away at the 
Saint John Regional Hospital on Monday, 
May 31, 2021. Born in Boundary Creek, 
she was the daughter of the late Harold 
and Florence (O’Blenis) Jones.
Mildred was a member of the Salisbury 
Royal Canadian Legion Branch #31. She  
enjoyed playing darts, games, puzzles, 
going for drives in the fall and especially 
enjoyed knitting.
Survived and sadly missed by her 
daughters, Katherine (Robert) Wilson, 
Cherry (Stuart) Gladstone, and Florence 
(Dale) Deveau; sons, Harold and 
Raymond; brother, Douglas Jones; five 
grandchildren; two great-grandchildren; 
many nieces and nephews.
Besides her parents, Mildred was 
predeceased by her husband, Douglas, 
and sisters, June MacCallum and Edith 
Gautreau.
Arrangements are in care of The 
Salisbury Funeral Home (372-4800). A 
Graveside Service was held at The Five 
Points Cemetery on Friday, June 4, 2021 
at 11 am with Rev. Bill Parks officiating. 
Covid restrictions in place. If desired, 
memorials to a charity of your choice 
would be appreciated.
   www.keirsteads.ca

OBITUARIES
Mildred Simpson

1949 - 2021

CELEBRATION OF LIFE

Ernest McLean 
Ap. 25, 1936 - Nov. 11, 2021

   
A Celebration of Life

Will be held July 17, 2021 at the
 The old River Glade Speedway  
Visitation starting at 11:30am

Service at 12:30pm.
Will be following all Covid 19 rules.
If you require info phone: 756-8982

MEMORIAL

THANK YOU

 A daily thought, a silent tear
A special wish that he was here
An empty space no one can fill

We loved him then, and always will
Love & missed
Wife Lola & girls

In loving memory of Walter Corey
1934 - July 29, 2018

FOR SALE

Codiac Classic Car Club
Petitcodiac, NB

10th Annual Show N’ Shine
Sunday, July 25

Main St, Petitcodiac
10am - 2pm

Dash Plaques for First 100 Participants

There will be sign-in sheets
Social Distancing will apply and

Masks must be worn according to Covid Rules

Royal Canadian Legion, 18 Kay St. is having a Breakfast from 8 - 11am
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Edward "Ned" Wayne Hoar, 85, passed 
away at the Moncton Hospital on 
Monday, June 21, 2021.
Born in Moncton, he was the son of the 
late Francis and Marie (Bishop) Hoar. Ned 
spent over 40 years with the Lounsbury 
Company. After his retirement he was 
employed selling cars at Clark's in 
Sussex, retiring (reluctantly) a few 
years ago due to ill health. He enjoyed 
travelling with friends, especially 
cruises and in later years he enjoyed his 
Saturday morning breakfasts with the 
guys.
He is survived by his wife of 60 years 
Marilyn (Ogilive), son Kent and 
granddaughter Myah.
There was a private family graveside 
service at Maplewood Cemetery. 
Arrangements are in the care of 
Salisbury Funeral Home (372-4800).
If desired, memorials to The Friends 
of the Moncton Hospital or Kidney 
Foundation would be appreciated.
www.keirsteads.ca

John Martin Brubacher, 86, of 
Petitcodiac, passed away at the Moncton 
Hospital on Monday, June 21, 2021, with 
family by his side. Born in Hawkesville, 
ON, he was the last surviving child of six 
born to the late John and Leah (Martin) 
Brubacher, and beloved husband of the 
late Lorene (Good) Brubacher.
John and his wife were founding and 
well-loved members of the Petitcodiac 
Mennonite Church. John lived a life 
shaped by his faith, showing love and 
compassion to family and strangers alike. 
John was incredibly multi-talented, 
and more often than not, created his 
own employment opportunities, taking 
initiative wherever he saw a need. His 
various vocations included tile drainage 
equipment operator, proprietor of a gift 
and stationary store, pastor, carpenter, 
maintenance and janitorial worker, 
director of Opal Inc. (home for mentally 
challenged adults), care home operator 
for mentally challenged adults, and 
real estate agent. He also offered a 
lot of volunteer time to his church 
and community including volunteering 
with Ten Thousand Villages, Mennonite 
Disaster Service, Opal Inc., SPOT and 
Rural Rides.
John was devoted to his family. He 
is survived and sadly missed by his 
children, Doug (Lee-Ann), Ottawa, 
Donald, Petitcodiac, Franklin (Donna), 
Petitcodiac, Sandra Bunnett (David), 
Havelock and Mark (Selena), Moncton; 
adoring grandchildren, Kelvin, Clyde, 
Alexandria, Jeremy, Kyle, Ryan, Marta, 
Jacob, Daniel, Chloe, and Emily; great-
grandchild, James; and many nieces 
and nephews.
In addition to his parents and wife, John 
was predeceased by his siblings, Abe, 
Elias, Mary, Leah and Susanna.
Rested at the Petitcodiac Mennonite 
Church, 285 Old Post Rd, where visiting 
was held on Friday, June 25, 2021, 
from 7 – 9 pm. Funeral Service was at 
the Petitcodiac Baptist Church, 121 
Renfrew Street, on Saturday, June 26, 
2021 at 2 pm with Rev. Gordon Driedger 
officiating. Covid restrictions in place.
Interment in Maplewood Cemetery.
Arrangements in care of The Salisbury 
Funeral Home (372-4800).
If desired, donations to Mennonite 
Central Committee would be 
appreciated.
   www.keirsteads.ca

It is with great sadness that we announce 
the passing of Pearl Edith (Parlee) 
MacLeod 76, on Friday, June 11, 2021.
  Born in Kinnear Settlement, she was 
the daughter of the late Jack and 
Marjorie (Dobson) Parlee. She was a 
member of the Second North River 
Baptist Church and the Second North 
River Womens Institute. Pearl was 
retired from MacLeods Special Care 
Home, Salisbury. She enjoyed knitting 
and loved time spent with her family, 
especially her granddaughter and great 
grandchildren.
  She is survived by her husband of 52 
years Allan; granddaughter Tabatha 
Mitton (Stephen); great grandchildren 
Zachery, Isabella and Dawson; brothers 
Dale (Stephanie), Frances (Jean), 
Freddie and Roger: sisters Irene, Clara 
and Debbie (Bill) and several nieces and 
nephews. Predeceased by her daughter 
and son-in-law Tracy and Michael  
Mitton; brothers Harold, Donnie, 
Carlton, Melborne, Hartford and Nelson 
and sister Mabel Hicks.
  Rested at Salisbury Funeral Home, 3350 
Route 106 visiting was Monday, June 14 
from 7 to 9 pm. There wasbe a private 
family service with Pastor Dennis Smith 
officiating and Covid restrictions in 
place. Interment will be at Monteagle 
Cemetery. The service can be viewed on 
the Salisbury Funeral Home Facebook 
page.
  If desired, memorials to the Monteagle 
Cemetery Fund would be appreciated.
www.keirsteads.ca

Edward “Ned Hoar
1936 - 2021

Hanford Whitfield Bannister, 86, of 
Petitcodiac, passed away at The 
Moncton Hospital on Wednesday, 
June 9, 2021. Born in Petitcodiac, 
he was the son of the late Currie 
and Bella (Mann) Bannister.
Hanford was an employee of 
Fawcett’s Lumber Company for over 
46 years. He was a member of the 
Petitcodiac Baptist Church, CUPE 
Local 166, and former volunteer of 
The Petitcodiac Fire Department.
Survived and sadly missed by his 
daughter, Mary Bannister; sons, Herb 
and Kevin; brother Arnold Bannister 
and several nieces and nephews. 
Predeceased by his wife Gertrude; 
son John; sister Betty and brother 
Weldon.
Rested at Armstrong’s Funeral Chapel, 
33 Russell Street, Petitcodiac, 
where visiting was held on Sunday, 
June 13, 2021 from 6- 9 p.m. with 
Covid restrictions in place. A Family 
graveside service and interment will 
be held at the New Elgin Cemetery.
If desired, memorials to SPOT or 
a charity of your choice would be 
appreciated.
   www.keirsteads.ca

Hanford Bannister
1935 - 2021

John Brudbacher
1935 - 2021

Pearl MacLeod
1944 - 2021

Malcolm Wortman
1938 - 2021

On June 10, 2021 we lost a wonderful 
husband, father, grandfather, great 
grandfather, brother, uncle and friend, 
Malcolm Fenwick Wortman, 83 at the 
Jordan LifeCare Centre.
Born on April 28, 1938 in Moncton, he 
was the son of the late Ross and Ardella 
(Ward) Wortman.

  Malcolm was a hard worker. He worked 
at Blakney Concrete and Gordon 
Concrete until 1966 when he began 
work at CNR until his retirement in 1994 
as a heavy equipment operator.
  Malcolm loved to travel both in 
Canada and the U.S.A. to the steam 
shows. He loved to garden, hunt, fish, 
snowmobile, four-wheel, motorcycle, 
blue grass music, making maple syrup 
and country drives, especially in the 
spring to see the deer. In later years he 
looked forward to camping at "the lot" 
with the family. Malcolm was a fixer. If 
it was broke, he could probably fix it.
  He courageously fought the debilitating 
effects of Parkinson's disease for several 
years.
  Survived and sadly missed by his wife 
of 66 years Joyce (Gibson); daughter 
Kathy (Duaine Lewis), granddaughter 
Tammy Horsman (Darren), great 
granddaughters Hannah and Hailey, 
granddaughter Melissa Steeves (Craig), 
great grandchildren Elizabeth, Cameron 
and Jessica, granddaughter Cara Lewis 
(Greg Prowse); son Bruce (late Debbie, 
2012), granddaughter Dawn Russell 
(Mark DeJong), great grandchildren 
Claire, Evan and Morgan, granddaughter 
Ashley Wortman (Frank Newcomb); son 
Todd (Joanne Butland), grandchildren 
Mike, Lindsay and Stephanie; brother 
Cecil (Elaine); brother-in-law Ken 
Gibson (Charline); sister-in-law Pamela 
Gibson and several nieces and nephews. 
In addition to his parents, Malcolm was 
predeceased by his brothers Vernon and 
Donald and sister Elva MacDonald.
  Rested at Salisbury Funeral Home 
(372-4800) there will be a private 
family service officiated by Pastor 
Keith Lewis, with Covid restrictions in 
place. Interment at Boundary Creek 
Cemetery.
  The service can be viewed on the 
Salisbury Funeral Home and Crematorium 
Facebook page.
  The family wish to thank the awesome 
staff at the Jordan LifeCare Centre 
for their marvelous care that Malcolm 
received during his stay there.
  If desired, memorials to the Boundary 
Creek Cemetery would be appreciated.
www.keirsteads.ca
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James Walter Crawford, 48, of Petitcodiac, 
passed away at his home on Friday, June 
4, 2021. Born in Plaster Rock, he is the 
son of Mary Toner (the late Arnold) and 
Murray Crawford.
James was crane operator for Chark 
Trucking in BC; a job he really loved and 
was very skilled at. He also drove truck, 
travelling often with his faithful canine 
companion Chloe, who predeceased him. 
He made his home on both the east and 
the west coasts of Canada, forging many 
strong relationships along the way.
In addition to his parents, James is 
survived and sadly missed by his brother, 
Malcolm (Cara) Crawford; nieces and 
nephews, Tasha (Jeff) Frenette, Alex 
(Ashley) Crawford; great nieces and 
nephews, Bryson, Kayden, Mia and a baby 
girl Crawford on the way; former partner, 
Tami Khalembach; her children, Stephen, 
Jake, Tanner, Braeden, Spencer; many 
aunts, uncles, and cousins.
Predeceased by an infant brother, Paul 
Murray Crawford.
Arrangements in the care of Salisbury 
Funeral Home (506-372-4800). Family 
and friends will be invited to celebrate 
James’ life when Covid restrictions ease. 
Interment in Stickney Cemetery at a later 
date.
If desired, memorials may be made to 
the Canadian Cancer Society, SPCA, or 
(as James would say) the empty pocket 
fund.
   www.keirsteads.ca

Ronald Earle Hicks, 89, of Havelock, 
passed away on Tuesday, June 1, 2021 at 
the Moncton Hospital. Born in Havelock, 
he was the son of the late Donald and 
Irene (Atkinson) Hicks.
 After graduating from the former 
Havelock High School in 1948 he 
graduated as a motor mechanic from 
Technical school. He worked for Dryden 
motors as a mechanic, and then Canada 
Cement Lafarge for over 45 years, 
beginning as a physical tester in the 
laboratory, moving on to welding, then 
retiring as a machinist. He was a faithful 
member of the Havelock United Baptist 
Church, serving in the past as Deacon, 
Sunday School Teacher, Trustee and Tyro 
Leader. Ronald was a founding member 
of the Havelock Flying Club, and over 
48 year volunteer with the Havelock 
Fire Department. A quiet, thoughtful 
man, he was always willing to fix almost 
anything in his shop when a neighbor 
came calling.
   Ronald is survived and sadly missed by 
his beloved wife of 38 years, Ruby (Keith-
Thorne); step-children, Wade (Janet) 
Thorne, Angie (Norman) Mitton, Kerry 
(Nancy) Thorne, Julie (Vic) Loewen, 
Shelley (Rob) Northorp, Robin (Anne-
Marie) Thorne; 15 grandchildren, seven 
great-grandchildren; brother, Brian 
(Jennifer) Hicks, nieces and nephews.
   Besides his parents, Ronald was 
predeceased by his brother, Alan 
(Margaret), and a niece, Sheila.
   Arrangements are in care of The 
Salisbury Funeral Home (372-4800). A 
Celebration of Ronald’s Life will be held 
at The Havelock United Baptist Church 
and will be announced when Covid 
restrictions ease. Interment will be in 
Greenhill Cemetery.
   If desired, memorials to the Havelock 
United Baptist Church or the Greenhill 
Cemetery Fund would be appreciated.
   www.keirsteads.ca

Helen Florence Beaman of The Jordan 
LifeCare Centre, formerly of Prosser 
Brook, went home to be with her Lord 
and Savior on Wednesday, May 26, 2021 
at the age of 76. She was born in Corn 
Hill on December 23, 1944 to the late 
Ora and Bertha (Harper) Dunfield.
After attending teachers college in 
Fredericton, Helen went on to teach in 
various schools in the Petitcodiac area. 

Christina Marie Boyd, 86, of Moncton, 
NB, passed away at The Moncton 
Hospital on June 10, 2021. Born in 
Petersville, NB she was the daughter of 
the late Frederick and Lenora (Brown) 
O’Neill, and beloved wife of the late 
Reid Boyd (1997).
Chris joined the Air Force as a young 
woman and met her future husband at 
her first posting.  Together they enjoyed 
military life and raised a family of four 
while living at numerous locations across 
the country.  After Reid retired, they 
settled in River Glade, NB and started 
new careers as market gardeners.  
They were fixtures at the Moncton City 
Farmer’s Market for many years.  Later, 
they opened Boyd’s Greenhouse in River 
Glade and were well known for their 
beautiful flowers and bedding plants.  
When Reid died in 1997, Chris moved 
to Aurora, Ontario where she lived with 
her daughter Catherine.   She moved 
back to her home province in 2007 and 
resided in Moncton until her recent 
passing.
Chris loved her husband and her 
family and was very proud of her five 
grandchildren.  The walls of her homes 
were always covered with photos of her 
favorite people.  She enjoyed romance 
novels, playing cards and bingo and 
never missed an opportunity to go 
dancing. She was always ready for a 
party and happy to hear a good joke.  
She will be greatly missed by her family 
and her friends.
Survived and sadly missed by her 
children, Tina Kennah (Scott), Andrew 
Boyd (Linda), Stephen Boyd (Margaret), 
Catherine Carmosino (Gino); 
grandchildren, Carolyn, Michael, 
Christiana, Sarah, Phoenix; siblings, 
Rose, Anna, Robert, Cecelia; many 
nieces and nephews.
   In addition to her parents and husband, 
Chris was predeceased by siblings, 
Teresa and Vincent.
Family and friends are inviting to a 
time of visiting at The Salisbury Funeral 
Home, 3350 Rt 106, Salisbury West (506-
372-4800) on Saturday, August 28, 2021 
from 1 - 4 pm with Covid restrictions in 
place.
If desired, memorials to The Heart and 
Stroke Foundation, The Alzheimer’s 
Society or a charity of your choice would 
be appreciated.
   www.keirsteads.ca 

Christina Boyd
1934 - 2021

James Crawford
1972 - 2021

Ronald Hicks
1931 - 2021

Helen Beaman
1944 - 2021

She then met and married Paul Beaman 
in 1971, when they took over the family 
farm in Prosser Book and raised a family 
of four boys.
   She was a faithful member of The 
Salisbury Baptist Church and a Dominion 
Life Member of the Baptist Women’s 
Missionary Society.  She was involved in 
church ministries including youth group, 
Sunday school, Pioneer Girls, Little 
Lights program, and was always willing 
to cook and serve for any occasion.
   Homelife was always busy on the 
farm; raising four active boys, raking 
hay, and filling countless bottles of 
maple syrup.  She loved entertaining 
at the sugar camp and feeding the 
masses; especially serving her famous 
brown bread. There was always room 
for one more around the table. She 
enjoyed working in her flower garden 
and always loved when her family 
got together, especially her precious 
grandchildren.  Family reunions and 
Labour day camping weekend for turkey 
supper were favourite occasions.
   Survived by her beloved husband of 
49 years, Paul Beaman; sons, Frank 
(Natasha), Stephen (Sherry), David 
(Debbie), daughter-in-law, Angela 
Sturgeon; grandchildren, Madelyn, 
Weldon, Aaron, Caleb, Ezekiel, Kali, 
Annessa, Natalia, and Nathan; brothers, 
Guy (Betty), Vaughn (Shirley); brother-
in-law, TenneseaSchwetz; and several 
nieces and nephews.
   Besides her parents, Helen was 
predeceased by her son, William (2003); 
two angel-babies; granddaughter, 
JorjaBeaman (2005), two sisters, Sarah 
Lounsbury (Floyd), Irene Schwetz; and 
brother Everett (Marlene).
   Rested at Salisbury Funeral Home 
(372-4800) from where visiting was be 
held on Sunday, May 30, 2021 from 2 
– 4 and 6 – 8 pm. Covid restrictions in 
place. There will be a private Family 
Service and interment in Prosser Brook 
Cemetery. You can view the service 
on The Funeral Home Facebook Page. 
If desired, memorials to the Salisbury 
Baptist WMS, the Prosser Brook Cemetery 
Fund, or a charity of your choice would 
be appreciated.
   Job 1:21 - The Lord gave, and the Lord 
has taken away. Blessed be the name of 
the Lord.
   www.keirsteads.ca
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Anglican Parish of
Salisbury & Havelock

 Please check for updates

We will be gathering at the usual 
times: at St. Andrew’s in Petitcodiac at 
9:00 am and at St. John’s in Salisbury 

at 11:00 am. Masks, of course, are 
highly recommended (we have some 

at the church if you need one). 
Everyone’s Welcome to attend.

CHURCH SERVICES

NOTICE: Please check your church for the latest updates on Services, as 
our levels keep changing due to COVID 19 numbers

Salisbury United Church
76 Smith Street, Salisbury

Service at 10am
All Welcome!

Havelock Baptist Church
2046 Route 885

Morning Worship at 11am
ALL WELCOME!

Steeves Settlement Baptist Church,
 Independent

250 Steeves Settlement Rd.
Pastor Paul Fosmark

Services every Sunday
Sunday School for all ages - 9:45 am
Morning Worship Service - 11:00 am

Washroom facilities available
All welcome!

For more information call 534-2714

Centerpoint Wesleyan Church
1988 Rte 885 Havelock

Morning Worship Service -
 Sunday 10:30am

All Welcome!
Pastor Glen McVicar

Kids Club - Tuesday 6:15pm
Youth Group - Friday 6:30pm

For more information call 
Aaron McVicar - 994-0200 or 544-8253

Jordon Life Care
747 Sanitorium Rd, the Glades, NB

Looking to fill the following positions immediately:

Part-time PSW’s - experience Preferred
Casual RN’s - Must have an active registration with the Nurses 

Association of New Brunswick
Part Time LPN’S - Must have active Registration with the 

                              LPN Association of New Brunswick

Please Submit your application / Resume to
shelley.duggan@rogers.com

or phone: Shelley at 506-756-2570
Jordan Life Care Centre, The Glades

JOB OPPORTUNITY

Petitcodiac Baptist Church
- Sunday morning service 10:30 am. 
Health protocols observed. Nursery 
not available at this time
- Sunday School JAM @ 10:30 am 
Sundays. kids K - 5.
- Health protocols will be observed at 
all events and to check our website 
(www.petitcodiacbaptist.ca) to 
preregister for children/youth events 
or to call the office (756-2295) for 
more details. 

Petitcodiac Baptist - Morning Worship 
at 10:30 am. Health protocols observed. 
Nursery not available at this time.

-Petitcodiac Mennonite - Worship 
Service 11:00 am.

-St. Andrew’s Anglican - Sunday 
Service/School, 9:00 am.

 Post Your Classified With Us!
$5.00 for under 20 words or $10.00 for over 20 words
Picture & 20 words $15.00 Picture & over 20 words $20.00
Obituraries $35.00

This Photo by Unknown 

 

Salisbury Lions Club

If we are in the orange or red Covid zone t
he breakfast will be cancelled.

 Pancake & Sausage Breakfast, Drive Thru (Take out)

Saturday, July 17  - 7am TO 10am

Breakfast Includes
Pancakes, Sausages, Maple Syrup, a sweet

Coffee or Juice

Cost $8.00 per person

Approach via Peter St. exit via Smith St.
In Support of Lions Community Projects

SOCIAL DISTANCING MEASURES WILL BE PRACTISED

Debit and credit now accepted

Salisbury Lions Club inducted and 
welcomed 5 new Lions at the June 
meeting. The new Lions are Lion Shelli 
Geldart, Lion Denis Collette, Lion Rob 
Campbell, Lion Shawn McNeil and Lion 
Holly McNeil. Congratulations and thank 
you for stepping up to support your 
community.

Salisbury Lions Club
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Salisbury Happenings
Village of Salisbury News

 Phone: 506-215-0238
3154 Main Street, Salisbury, NB

 Check us out on  facebook for any updates

 Parking & Entrance in the rear of the Salisbury Pharmacy Ltd.
 

Hours
Tuesday - Saturday - 10am - 4pm

Closed:  Sunday & Monday

50%
OFF

Blue Tags
in July

Congratulations to Class of 2021

Lots of Summer 
Apparel Arriving 

Daily

NEW VILLAGE OF SALISBURY COUNCIL SWORN IN

    On June 14, 2021, the new Council of the Village of Salisbury for 2021-2025 
was sworn-in. Pictured Left to right are: Councillor Nathan O'Blenis, Councillor 
Stephanie Thorne, Mayor Rob Campbell, Councillor Sarah Colwell, Councillor Jason 
Gallant, and Deputy Mayor Doug Hamer

    Hi, everyone! My name is Rob Campbell 
and I am the new Mayor of the Village 
of Salisbury.
    As my first official act as Mayor, I 
was asked to do a video to congratulate 
and provide greetings on behalf of 
Village Council and staff for the 2021 
Graduating Class from JMA Armstrong 
High School to be played at the Sussex 
Drive-In Theatre on Wednesday, June 
23, 2021 as part of the graduation 
ceremonies where they received their 
diplomas.
    It was certainly humbling and an 
honour to do so,  as I have watched so 
many of these graduates grow up here 
in the community into the young adults 
and future leaders they are today, and 
am friends with many of their parents 
and coached many in sports. I graduated 
from Sussex Regional High School and 
spent so many weekends at that same 
drive-in theatre and to be there, albeit 
virtually by video, to help celebrate 
a Salisbury graduating class in my 
hometown as my first act as mayor of 
one of New Brunswick’s fastest growing 
communities seemed very fitting and 
gratifying.
    My message to the graduates was 
very simple and one that I tell anyone 
and everyone I speak with: Salisbury 
is a vibrant and thriving community, 
not just because of the beauty of our 
area, such as our river and trails, the 
recreation and leisure activities, the 
great businesses that we have, or the 
proximity advantage we have being 
central to the cities, and close to Nova 
Scotia, PEI, and the Greater Moncton 
Roméo LeBlanc International Airport 
– and, in fact, we are closer to many 
areas of Moncton and can get there 
faster than people living in the city. 
Year over year, families move here, our 
population grows, and new businesses 
open and those are certainly some of 
the reasons. 
    However, in my opinion the main 
and biggest reason we are so vibrant is 
our people, the 2021 Graduating Class 
included, who I watched do incredible 
things in the community and around 
Atlantic Canada over their 12 Years at 
JMA Armstrong and many of whom will 
continue to do so over their lifetimes, 
as well as past JMA Armstrong graduates 
who went out into the world and then 
eventually came back to raise their 
families, as entrepreneurs to start 
businesses, and to volunteer in the 
community. Many graduates will find 
success out in this world, which may 
mean they need to move away from 
Salisbury, and that’s okay -- many have 
done so and are well-known leaders in 

SALISBURY VOLUNTEER FIREFIGHTERS PRESENTED WITH 15-YEAR PINS
    Two members of Salisbury Fire Rescue have been presented with the New 
Brunswick Fire Services Long Service Certificates and 15-Year Pins in recognition 
of their volunteer dedication to the community. On behalf of Fire Marshal Michael 
Lewis, Salisbury Mayor Terry Keating recently made the presentations to Firefighter 
Stephen Stevens and Lieutenant Curtis O’Blenis.

COVID-19 - IMPACT ON VILLAGE OPERATIONS
    All Village of Salisbury departments are open for business, but due to the 
pandemic there are access restrictions in place to ensure physical distancing.
    Face masks continue to be mandated as directed by New Brunswick Public 
Health.

REMINDER – PAYMENT DUE FOR SEWER BILLS
    The sewer rate for 2021 in the Village of Salisbury is $305.00 per unit.
    Interest working out to 2% per month is added to all overdue sewer accounts, 
calculated from the billing date in January. Interest was added in March, April, 
May and June, and will continue on a monthly basis for the rest of the year.

2021 DOG TAGS
    Due to late fees going into effect on April 1st, dog registrations in the Village 
of Salisbury now cost $25.00 for spayed or neutered dogs; or $45.00 if not spayed 
or neutered.
    In order to buy a dog tag, you MUST prove up-to-date vaccinations by way of an 
official vet receipt.
    Salisbury Animal Control is provided by New Brunswick SPCA, who can be reached 
at 1-877-722-1522.

other parts of Canada and the world 
who still are ambassadors for Salisbury, 
tell others about our community, and 
for whom it is always home. Salisbury 
is and always will be about the people, 
like the friends, parents and family of 
the graduates who were in the audience 
who make this home and who make this 
a special place.
    So my first official act as Mayor 
was a video and certainly not what I 
was expecting 16 months ago when I 
originally announced that I was running 
for Mayor. No one could have expected 
how the world and events would change. 
I had always expected to be there 
delivering the Mayor’s remarks in person 
and celebrating with the graduates, 
and at first I was a little disappointed. 
However, these graduates have taught 
me a valuable lesson that we should 
always find positives and ways to make 
the best out of what life serves us. I truly 
believe this graduating class is stronger 
and more resilient from what they have 
experienced and the obstacles COVID-
19 placed in front of them, that they 
simply pushed aside and found new 
ways to celebrate and experience their 
graduation year. Look out for the great 
things they will achieve in the future, 
as nothing will stop this group of grads 
or get in the way of their goals and 
dreams.
    On Monday evening, June 21st, ahead 
of the graduation, the grads and their 
parents demonstrated just how creative 
they were to ensure that our grads had 
a chance to celebrate their graduation 
in their home village. I was thrilled to 
watch in person the 2021 Graduating 
Class Parade drive up Main Street from 
the Legion in their fancy vehicles led by 
our volunteer firefighters and the RCMP, 
where they finished off on Douglas 
Street for pictures in their prom formal 
wear and a Grand March as a graduating 
class. The graduate banners lining 
Main Street were an added meaningful 
touch. It was very special to see this 
community come together to celebrate 
with the graduates and show them what 
a caring, loving community we are.
    To the 2021 Graduating Class from 
JMA Armstrong, their parents and 
families: congratulations on behalf of 
the Village of Salisbury as you head out 
into the world, keep Salisbury in your 
hearts, and we will be waiting to hear 
all of the great stories from you and 
your families of how you are doing and 
all of the amazing things you are all 
accomplishing. Please stay in touch.

    Mayor Rob

Best Wishes to the Class of 2021

SALISBURY COMMUNITY DAYS 2021
    Due to the impact of the Coronavirus pandemic on the planning of events, 
the majority of Village-organized Community Days activities will, like in 2020, be 
online this Summer.
    While the window of dates for Community Days is August 19-22, specific 
scheduling of events or activities, including virtual, is unconfirmed at this time – 
but stay tuned in the coming weeks for details!
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 Moncton
Resurgo Place - Moncton Museum

Transportation Discover Centre
Thomas Williams House

Acadian Museum
La Sale Heritage NDSC

Lutz Mountain Heritage Museum
Memramcook

Musee de la Societe d’histoire
de Memramcook

Shediac
 Pascal Poirier House

Musee de l’ancienne Gare de Shediac
Grand-Barachois

Eglise historique Saint-Henri-de-Barachois
Grand-Digue - Pioneer’s Museum

Bouctouche - Kent Museum
Cap-Pele - Smokehouse Museum

Petitcodiac
Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame & Museum

Petitcodiac War Museum

Hillsborough
New Brunswick Railway Museum

William Henry Steeves House Museum
Hopewell Cape - Albert County Museum

Riverside - Albert
Old Bank Museum and Shipyard Park

Alma 
 Molly Kool Centre

Dorchester
Keillor House Museum

 St. James Textile Museum
Sackville

Campbell Carriage Factory Museum
Boultenhouse Heritage Centre

Aulac
Fort Beausejour - Fort Cumberland

National Historic Site
Port Elgin 

 Monro Heritage Museum

 Phone: 506-215-0238
3154 Main Street, Salisbury, NB

 Check us out on  facebook for any updates

 Parking & Entrance in the rear of the Salisbury Pharmacy Ltd.
 

Hours
Tuesday - Saturday - 10am - 4pm

Closed:  Sunday & Monday

50%
OFF

Blue Tags
in July

Congratulations to Class of 2021

Lots of Summer 
Apparel Arriving 

Daily

 Some more information regarding the 
construction in 2021 of a new restroom 
facility for the Village of Salisbury’s 
Highland Park:

   In order to service the water demands 
for both this new restroom facility and 
the adjacent splash pad (for which 
the mechanisms are contained in the 
building), two new wells had to be 
developed at Highland Park this year. 
This was necessary due to the states 
of failure of two wells that had been 
developed there at the time of the 
splash pad’s original installation, which 
was done with the intention that the 
wells drilled in 2016 would complement 
an existing older well at the site. 
However, one of those 2016 wells had 
completely collapsed, while there were 
numerous deficiencies associated with 
the other. Neither could be serviced or 
repaired.
    The ongoing development this year 
of the two new wells at the park, along 
with the planned installation of a new 

submerged holding tank for the splash 
pad, in addition to the construction 
of the restroom facility, will prevent 
the Village from operating the existing 
restroom and splash pad this season 
until the new projects are finalized by 
the fall.
    With regards to the old restroom, the 
reason for such unusual operation times 
in the past was due to both water supply 
and the building’s form of construction. 
It was unheated and uninsulated, so the 
entire facility had to be winterized in 
the fall and commissioned once again 
in early summer. The Village could 
not activate the water supply at the 
restroom and splash pad until it could 
be absolutely certain that freezing 
temperatures were behind us.
    As for the new restroom building (see 
conceptual image above), its design will 
implement an access control system 
which will automatically permit and 
prevent entry to the restroom areas 
based on hours of operation. The facility 
is designed to be as vandal resistant as 
possible.
    This project is funded in large part 
through the federal Gas Tax Fund (GTF) 
program, supported by a municipal 
contribution as well as previous local 
fundraising efforts.
    In the meantime, arrangements 
have been made to have a porta-potty 
brought to Highland Park on June 11th.

New Restroom Facility to be Built at Highland Park

Food Preservation Day
by Elgin Women’s Institute

Elgin Women’s Institute Hall
32 Gowland Mountain Road, Elgin, NB

Saturday, July 24, 2021
Drop in any time between 1:00 and 4:00 pm

Are you interested in learning how to preserve your own food?
Come and learn about Food Preservation topics such as:

Dehydrating Food
Pickled Beets

Making Sauerkraut and
Everything Rhubarb

Special guest: The Pantry Community food Hub

Door Prize!
Take-home snacks will be provided

Enjoy the day free of charge

Covid-19 protocols will be followed

Everyone Welcome!
Funded by the Government of  Canada’s New Horizons for Seniors Program
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Tristan WoolnoughKatelyn Wood

Taylor Wade

Alyson Moss

Joshua Schmidt

Peirce PrevostEmilee PlumeNarissa Nicholson

Katelyn Wesselius Bobby Will

Rachel Miner

Daniel Quann Brianna Rogers

Kyle McLong

Kyla TurpleHaley Prosser

PRS Class of 2021con’t from pages 10 & 11

www.premierevanlines.com
663 Malenfant Blvd.

Moncton, NB

506.857.0050
toll free: 1.800.565.5516

* Free Estimates

* Local, Long Distance and 

  International Moving

* Residential & Commercial Services

* Warehouse & Logistics Specialists

* Cross Docking

* Storage and Records Management

* Security System

Locally owned and operated
     moncton@premierevanlines.com

Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame 
& Museum

5 Hooper Lane, Petitcodiac, NB
Phone - 756-2110

Congratulations to all the 
2020 Graduates and the 

Best of Luck in your Future

Hours
Monday - Friday: 9:30am - 4:30pm

Congratulations to the Class of 2021
from the Local News & Views


